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RICK LARSEN

2nd District, Washington 

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, DC  20515-4702

April 13, 2001

Dear Donald:

Thank you for writing me to express your concerns about the United States Army's purchase of Interim Armored Vehicles.  I appreciate hearing from you about this important issue.

As you may know, the Army granted a contract in November, 2000 to the GM GDLS Defense Group Limited Liability Company to develop this newest method of transportation technology for soldiers.  You expressed concern that this purchase, as well as previous purchases by the Army, are too expensive and do not meet the original goals of the Army regarding the purchase of more advanced armored personnel carriers.

As Army Lt. Gen. Paul J. Kern explained, the Army procured the IAVs because such technology met their requirements to allow soldiers to move through several theaters of operation, to fight under cover, and to operate with "a reduced logistic footprint." He explained that the IAVs are more than a single vehicle; they serve as a mobile gun system and infantry carrier vehicle, which can be used as a mortar carrier or reconnaissance vehicle.  He said that the technology will make infantry units lighter, more mobile and better suited to conflicts expected in the post-Cold War era.

I am a strong supporter of fiscal responsibility.  In this world of constantly evolving technology, we must ensure that each new military investment[is] best suited for our forces.  Congress and the Department of Defense must be careful not to spend money on wasteful goods.

As military appropriations are dealt with in the 107th Congress I will keep your thoughts in mind.  Again, thank you for bringing this important issue to my attention.  I will continue to monitor any developments and I look forward to future correspondence.

Sincerely,

Rick Larsen

U.S. Representative

Washington State – 2nd  District
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